FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING September 12, 2017 6:00 pm

Attendence: Lamond Martin, Susan Spagnuolo, Gloria Dobbs, Barry Herring and Phyllis Carr.

Meeting called to order by Lamond Martin.

Lamond advised there was no meeting in August 2017 due to not having a quorum. Phyllis advised that she would be at a conference for the October $10^{\rm th}$, 2017 meeting. The Commission can still have the meeting since Lamond has access to Town Hall.

Gloria made a motion to approve the minutes from June 13, 2017 as presented, Susan seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Lamond advised the Commission the new lighting poles & globes have been received for the Village Green Restroom area for the Play space project.

Lamond suggested getting same type pole style for the Pat Reilly parking lot but with a shepherd hook style globe with LED bulbs. 8 to 12 lights in this area.

Gloria made a motion to go with the shepherd hook style lighting for Pat Reilly parking lot, Barry seconded the motion, motion carried.

Lamond updated the Commission on the progress of the play space project. Lighting & benches to be installed. Landscaping to be done. Todd Baker is working on the landscaping plans along with the irrigation plans. Village Green restroom building is getting repainted, same colors.

Heather Nickelson was present. She advised the Art Alliance was held at the Village Green corners this past weekend. They invited people to participate with painting the mural they were working on. Her concern is that they had 5 gallon buckets to rinse their brushes and she had asked Phyllis if they would be able to use the utility sink in the new restrooms to fill up the buckets. Phyllis advised that the utility room was locked and no one was allowed in there. She feels since this was a free community event, that there should be access to water somewhere on the grounds. Lamond mentioned that at some point, there may be water available at the pump house area.

Heather also advised they had painted a 4' x 8' light weight mural and thought the Arts Commission maybe requesting to place this mural in the Village Green restrooms.

Barry asked Phyllis if it was possible to find out how the Food & Beverage was impacted from the Opry after it burned. Phyllis stated she would ask Brenda for this information.

Financial information was reviewed

With nothing further to discuss,	. Susan made a motion to adjourn,	Barry seconded the motion,	motion
carried.		•	

Meeting adjourned t 6:41 p.m.

Lamond Martin